PRESTON GROVE MEDICAL CENTRE

Patient Group

Meeting held on Tuesday 24th July 2012

Minutes

__________________________________________________________________________________

Present: Dr Jo Nicholl  (JoN). Karen Lashly (KL) (chair), Ian Dyson (ID), Elaine Denman (ED), Sue Penny (SP) Eva Whear (EW).

1 APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Pam Bolton and Katherine Thomas.

2 Ratification of minutes and matters arising of meeting held on 24th July 2012
The group agreed that the minutes were a correct representation of the meeting and the minutes were approved.

The Patient Benefit Fund
Ian has been made aware of issues related to the Patient Benefit Fund and the fact that new trustees need to be appointed to manage the fund.  The PPG will be involved in deciding how this money should be spent and also in raising further funds in the future should that be considered necessary. It was felt that the trustees should be KL and two members of the PPG Ian Dyson and Elaine Denman volunteered.

ID Badges.

Members were urged to ask for Sarah Pearce when they next go to the surgery and request  that she take a photograph of them which will be used, along with their first name only, on badges to be worn at the surgery when representing the PPG

Wincanton Chair
Hopefully Karen will be able to arrange for the Chair of Wincanton PPG to attend the next meeting of the group to talk about how their group operates. If this is not possible then Karen will try to arrange for an alternative speaker.

3. New Members

Sue Perry was welcomed as a new member to the group. Karen also informed us that there were two other patients who were interested in joining, though they were not able to attend the evening’s meeting on this occasion.

There are three of four members of the virtual group and it was felt that thought should be given to how they could be involved.

4. Practice Update.
KL and JoN reported that the practice had lost one doctor through family problems and another had been ill.  There is a shortage of locum doctors generally nationwide but the situation at Preston Grove is now improving. There will be two new registrars working at the practice shortly, Dr Loan and Dr Shelley. Dr Boyland is now qualified to train registrars so there would be lots of support within the practice.  The long term aim is to recruit another Partner and an advertisement has been placed to this effect.

5.Productive General Practice

There was a presentation on Productive General Practice. KL explained that Somerset PCT had purchased 25 of these packages and the group looked at an overview in a wall chart and a short film. The Practice will analyse current practise, decide on their strategies to make forward decisions and then each stage will be audited which will be represented in graph form to show progress. These will be discussed with the Patient Group and will be looked at in future meetings. There will be another audit at the end of the programme. So far the Practice has looked at the Referral Process and already it has been streamlined.

6. Patient Survey/ Carson Report
The group had previously been emailed a summary of the Carson Report and aspects of how it was being approached within the practice and any relevant and future changes were explained.

The group discussed the survey it wanted to use for the patient survey. The group had looked at the surveys from other practices through the links given by KL . Last years survey was also rev iewed. Kl gave the group a copy of the Patient Experience Questionnaire  from Productive General Practice as well.  After discussion the group agreed to use the productive general practice patient survey as it doesn’t just look at systems but how patients feel. This would complement the previous survey.It would also sit well with the other audits that would be going on in the practice and in particular fit with the outcomes and modules to be used afterwards.

7.Chairs Group Feedback
ID apologised that he had been unable to attend the Chairs Group meeting so far but explained that he fully intended do so as soon as possible.

8. Date of Next Meeting

The date for the next meeting was changed from Tuesday 24th September to Tuesday 2nd October
